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Update on the Web Site. Message from Our President Frontier Medicine
by Larry Voris By Jean Gaffega Rayl

It was voted at the 2008 annual
meeting to investigate setting up a stand
alone web site for the Union Camp-
ground Cemetery Association. One that
we can control ourselves and one that is
user friendly for people doing research
on family history. We got busy in early
summer and purchased a domain name
or internet name which will open the
site.  (unioncampgroundcemetery.org)
was selected. Our address is:

www.unioncampgroundcemetery.org

It was a busy summer and fall for all.
We had a interesting e-mail from a per-
son in early August, that had visited the
cemetery saying he would help us set up
a web site at a very reasonable price.
We investigated some of his sites and
we made contact and met with Andrew
VanZyll in late October discussing what
we had in mind and the price of owning
our own site and what the yearly cost
would be. We gave him a tentative go
ahead pending approval of the board of
directors. He had a temporary site up
the next afternoon. Jean & Hazel have
been busy updating the information in
the plot book so this information can be
added to the Plot listings. Elaine, Doug
and Larry have transcribed the informa-
tion into electronic data so it can be
added to the web site. Below are the
tentative subjects on the home page:
Home Page
Plot Listings
Cemetery Location
Cemetery History
Cemetery Association History
Cemetery Pictures
Geocaching site
Directors & Officers
. Newsletters
10. Help & Restoration
11. Other Related Sites
12. Contact Us
13. Membership application
14. Maps
Submitted by the Web site committee:
Doug Rayl
Larry Voris
Jackie Warfel
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It is the time of year that we
should be celebrating the birth of
the Christ child. But we seem to
forget this with our busy lives.
We need to slow down and thank
God for all the blessings we
have.

It seemed only last week that I
was asked to write my article for
the newsletter and that was in
2007. Where did 2008 go?

I want to thank everyone that
has been working on the ceme-
tery this year. Larry and Doug
reported with all the strange
weather we have had that this
year was a wash. Larry & Don
sprayed a couple of times to keep
the weeds down and some
cleanup late this fall and hoping
for a early start in the year of
2009.

I have been on the new web-
site and it looks great. And again
thanks to everyone involved in
making this work.

A little bird told me that we
may have someone coming to
help on the cemetery next year.
We’ll have to wait and see if this
comes true.

I hope that 2009 will bring us
more time to work on the ceme-
tery and I promise to help a lot
more next year.

Again thanks for all your sup-
port in the restoration of the
cemetery.

May God bless and to all have a
Merry Christmas.
Robb ;

During the early years of the 19th Cen-
tury, knowledge of medicine was very lim-
ited. A doctor often practiced without ade-
quate instruments of facilities. If surgery
seemed necessary, it would be performed
with benefit of anesthetic.

A rural doctor faced even greater chal-
lenges as he would have to travel many
miles over difficult terrain to reach a farm-
stead. Once at his destination, he might de-
liver a baby, find a patient suffering from
scalds/burns, a wound from a animal, an in-
sect bite, injury from a primitive tool, tooth-
ache or severe headache.  About all he
could do would be to prepare a homemade
concoction abstracted from herbs and plants
found in the garden or nearby woods. Spi-
der webs were added to tea or liquor to
lower a fever, a sore throat was usually
treated by using salt pork, lard of vaseline
applied to pieces of flannel, and if bear
grease happened to be available, the grease
was applied to ease a complaint. It was not
until late in the 1800’s that patented medi-
cine became available in southwest Mis-
souri.

Fees charged by a doctor might range
from $0.50 to a $1.00. If house calls were
made, then the fee could go as high as $5.00.
This did not mean cash actually changed
hands. More likely than not, the fee would
be paid in produce.

Today, we know the use of tobacco is
harmful and we tend to think this is some-
thing more recent to medical knowledge.
However, one hundred and twelve years ago
(1896) a medical volume was published, en-
titled “Essential Lessons in Human Physiol-
ogy” by Dr. W. E. Baldwin, and in this vol-
ume, on page 34, he comments: “Tobacco
lessens the muscular power and, like
alcohol, prevents all accuracy and steadiness
of muscular action...Its injurious effects
upon boys have become so generally recog-
nized that in come countries laws have been
passed to restrict its use. The use of tobacco
by young and growing persons tends to
dwarf the whole body, and consequently the
muscular system.”

DID YOU KNOW
Springfield had telephones by the fall of
1899 and its first automobile by April 1900?
(Copied from “Springfield Smallpox™ 1899-
1900)







